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The Honorable Karen Bass
Mayor, City of Los Angeles
City Hall, Room 303

Los Angeles, CA 90012

Attention; Heleen Ramirez

Dear Honorable Mayor:

RE: DONATION FROM THE LOS ANGELES POLICE FOUNDAION VALUED AT $61,272.00 TO
PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT SECTION FOR THE DEPARTMENT’S YOUTH CADET
LEADERSHIP PROGRAM.

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, July 18, 2023, the
Board APPROVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

Respectfully,
BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS
U’QJU“""% Wins N
BECCA MUNOZ
Commission Executive Assistant
Attachment

¢: Chief of Police
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RICUARD M. TEfANK
July 12, 2023 EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
1.14 %1349
TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners
FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

1. That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE of the following
non-monetary donation valued at $61,272.00 for the Public Engagement Section, Office

of Operations.

DONOR: PURPOSE: VALUE:
Los Angeles Police Foundation Youth Cadet Community $61,272.00
Ms. Dana Katz, Executive Director Engagement (#2023-074)

633 West 5™ Street, Suite 960
Los Angeles, California 90071
(213) 489-4636

DISCUSSION

This donation will support the 24 Cadet Posts of the Department’s Youth Cadet Leadership
program by providing related equipment and supplies for recruitment, cadet post outings, and
other events. As the signature youth program of the Department, the program primarily focuses
on youth development, youth leadership, and community stewardship. Approval of this donation
will ensure the sustainability of the Youth Cadet Leadership program.

The Los Angeles Police Foundation is an independent, not-for-profit organization that provides
critical resources and vital support to the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD). From
essential equipment and state-of-the-art technology to specialized training and innovative
programs that would otherwise be unfunded, the Foundation provides funding that directly
improves public safety, impacts officer readiness, and enhances the quality of life of all members
of the community. As the largest source of private support for the LAPD, the Foundation is
passionately dedicated to ensuring that Los Angeles remains America’s safest major city. Since
being established in 1998, the Foundation has invested tens of millions of dollars in hundreds of
LAPD initiatives that promote excellence, expand capabilities, strengthen neighborhoods and
create opportunities for at-risk youth. These actions are grounded in the belief$ that a safe city is
a strong city and that together we can make a difference.

DATE
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The donation has been submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles
Administrative Code, which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the
Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Commander Billy Brockway, Office of Operations, at
(213) 486-6633.

Respectfully,

MICH L K. MOORE BOARD OF
Chiefz:glice POLICE COMMISS}O&F

. Approved W
Attachments Secretary
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APPROVED GRANT

633 W. 5th Street, Suite 960, Los Angeles, CA 90017
Phone (213) 489-4636 FAX (213) 489-4697
email: jacqui@supportlapd.org

7/7/2023
LAPF Grant # 2023-074

Grant Application Received: July 6, 2023

Grant received from: Public Engagement Section

Contact: Sergeant Lugman Watkins

Phone: (213) 486-8405

Grant Name: Youth Cadet Community Engagement

Grant Amount: $61,272.00
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2023 DIVISION RESTRICTED ACCOUNT APPLICATION

2 02 3'0 74 {LAPF use only}

Grant Number

Date: June 28,2023 Amount Requested: $61,272.00

Contact Name(s): Sergeant Il Lugman Y. Watkins, Seral No. 38073

Department/Unit: Los Angeles Police Department / Public Engagement Section

Mailing Address: 100 W, First Streel, Room 250, Los Angeles, CA 90012

Phone Number: 213.486.8405 Fax Number:

E-mail Address: 38073@lapd.online -

Provide a brief description and purpose of the request for the expenditure from this Division Restricted Account:

Please see page No. 2 for narrative description and disbursement of funds to Cadet Posts within the Youth Cadet
Leadership program.

Has this program/equipment previously been requested through the city budget? D YES NO
Has your Commanding Officer approved this request? ves [ INO

Name of Commanding Officer: Commander Billy Brockway Serial No.
Signature of Commanding Officer: {’_2-5‘,2__--'-'— 17 Rl

For questions, please contact Jacqui McAndrews at {213) 489-4636 or email jacqui@supportiapd.or;

Los Angeles Police Foundation  633W 5" St . Suile 380 Los Angeles, CA §00T1  (P) 213.488.4636  (F) 213.480 4697



LAPF Restricted Account Application
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The Youth Cadet Leadership program is the signature youth program of the Los Angeles Police
Department. The Youth Cadet Leadership program strongly focuses on youth development,
youth leadership, and community stewardship.

Youth cadets volunteer at various Department and community events. In support of the Los
Angeles Police Department’s youth programming, the Los Angeles Police Foundation has
donated $61,272.00 to aid in program sustainability. The approved funds will aid Cadet Posts
throughout the Department with recruitment, cadet post outings, and events.

Public Engagement Section (PES), Office of Operations, requests that the Cadet Posts
throughout the Department receive the donated funds.

Public Engagement Section requests that a cadet post account for each cadet post be opened and
the donated funds disbursed as follows:

Disbursement of funds to the following Cadet Post:

Headquarters Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Central Area /Central Traffic Division Cadet Post: $2,553.00
Rampart Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Hollenbeck Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Newton Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Northeast Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Harbor Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Southwest Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Southeast Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

77" Street Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

South Traffic Division Cadet Post: $2,553.00
University of Southern California Cadet Post: $2,553.00
West Valley Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

North Hollywood Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Mission Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Devonshire Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Topanga Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Van Nuys Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Pacific Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

West Los Angeles Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00
Hollywood Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Olympic Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Wilshire Area Cadet Post: $2,553.00

Los Angeles World Airports Police Cadet Post: $2,553.00
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TO: Director, Office of Constitutional Policing and Policy

FROM: Department Homeless Coordinator

SUBJECT: LOS ANGELES POLICE FOUNDATION GRANT REQUEST — RESTRICTED
ACCOUNT

NAME OF GRANT: YOUTH CADET COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT FUNDS

The Youth Cadet Leadership program is the signature youth program of the Los Angeles Police

Department. The Youth Cadet Leadership program strongly focuses on youth development,

youth leadership, and community stewardship.

It is requested that the Public Engagement Section, Office of Operations, be approved for funds

in the amount of $61,272.00 to support continued community engagement efforts by the Youth

Cadet Leadership program. The approved funds will aid Cadet Posts throughout the Department

with recruitment, cadet post outings, and events.

If there are any questions regarding this request, please contact Sergeant II Lugmin Y. Watkins,
Public Engagement Section, at (213) 486-8405.

APPROVED:
o " V2
BILLY B. BROCKWAY, Commander ROBERT E. MARINO, Assistant Chief
Department Homeless Coordinator Director, Office of Operations

Office of Operations

Attachments



